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Cumbria to take IT services in-house

A north western county council will take a number of its ICT functions in-house after its outsourcing contract with Capita ends next year

Cumbria CC has confirmed that it will not renew its 10 year "strategic partnership" with the outsourcing company as it wants to move away from the "existing style of a large outsourced model".

A spokesperson for the council told GC News that the decision not to renew the contract, under which Capita provides services including HR, payroll and IT, was "no big surprise" as the deal was up for review.

After the contract ends in January 2011 the council plans to explore the sharing of services with other local authorities. This includes "tying up" its pension administration services with Lancashire CC.

The spokesperson also disclosed that some of the Capita contracts will be put up for tender. "The idea is to take this large contract and break it down into bite size chunks," he added.

The end of the deal is likely to lead to redundancies, but the spokesperson said that some of the 400 Capita employees that currently work on council projects may be brought in-house, although he could not confirm numbers.

When Cumbria and Capita announced the outsourcing deal in 2001, it was one of the first deals of its kind in the UK.

"There have been significant efficiency savings as well as improvements in how we performance manage services," said leader of the council, Eddie Martin.

"The degree of partnership working to date has enabled the county council to understand and articulate with confidence how it wishes to provide future services post January 2011."

Cumbria County Council Corporate Message 19 October 2009  
Planning for the end of Capita’s contract with the county council.

“The Council’s Cabinet met last week to consider how services are to be delivered when the existing contract with Capita comes to an end on 31 January 2011 (Report on Future Service Delivery Options to Cabinet on 13 October 2009 was exempt item).

1. Following a several month period of options appraisal into the way council services could be delivered in the future, Cabinet recommended the following:

2. To generally strengthen the council’s client-side capacity across the five service areas currently provided by Capita, by 31 January 2011.

3. To develop options for a public/public service or re-tender for both Occupational Health Services and Pensions Administration, beginning 1 February 2011.

4. To develop plans for a mixture of in-house capacity and use of Framework Contracts for Property Services, beginning 1 February 2011.

5. To plan and develop an integrated Highways, Economic Development and Streetscene Service (potentially with the District Councils), beginning 1 April 2012. From 1 February 2011, this will mean the transfer of some Capita staff to the county council, and initially for a short-term (from 1 February 2011 until 31 March 2012), transfer of some Capita staff to Amey.

6. To explore wider shared services opportunities across the five service areas by 31 January 2011.

7. To effectively manage the transition process between now and 31 January 2011.
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